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A Part of the Aviation Community in Oshkosh and the Surrounding Area Since 1965 

 

 

 

Join your fellow Chapter 252 

members by coming for breakfast or 

Volunteering to help! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Photos by Randy Novak 
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Chapter 252  

Resource List, 2014 
 

Chapter member advisors (aviation 

professionals, or experienced & EAA 

recognized) who are active as 

mentors and support Chapter 

programs/events.   

 
Lyle Forsgren, (Technical)   

     EAA Tech Counselor   

  lands@northnet.net 

  920/966-0410 
 

Tim Hoversten (Technical) 

  EAA Tech Counselor   

  thoversten@eaa.org 

  608/617-7339 
 

 

Jim Kress, (Flight)   

  CFII   

  jim.kress@att.net,   

  920/233-5660 
 

John T. Monnett, Jr., (Flight)  

  EAA Flight Advisor 

  john@sonexaircraft.com 

      920/426-5402 
 

Joe Norris (Technical, Flight) 

  A&P, IA, EAA Tech Counselor 

  CFI, EAA Flight Advisor 

  pilotjoe@ntd.net 

  920/688-2977 
 

Randy Novak, (Technical)  

  A&P, IA, EAA Tech Counselor 

  classicair.novak@gmail.com 

  920/426-2763 
 

Owen Russel, (Flight)  

  CFI, EAA Flight Advisor 

  owenrusel@gmail.com 

  920/582-4328 

 

 

Chapter Officers &  

Board of Directors 
 

President ï Dennis Moehn 

1503 Michigan Street 

Oshkosh, WI  54902 

920/810-1046 

moehn@fvtc.edu 

Vice President ï Tim Hoversten 

2415 Knapp St Rd. 

Oshkosh, WI  54902 

608-617-7339 

thoversten@eaa.org 

Secretary ï Carrie Forster 

       N1103 Fox River Road 

       Kaukauna, WI  54130 

       920-766-1855 

       forster@new.rr.com 
Treasurer ï Fred Stadler 

1742 Hunters Glen Dr. 

Oshkosh, WI  54904 

920/303-5582 

stadler@att.net 

Young Eagles ï Eric Abraham 

     Travis Drehmel 

      356 E Arndt St. 

      Fond du Lac, 54935 

      920-238-7025 

      tdrehmel@att.net 
Chapter Historian ï Jim Casper 

     99 Johnson Ave. 

      Oshkosh, WI 

      920/460-0858 C 

     jiminoshkosh@gmail.com 

Hangar Manager ï Jim Casper 

3778 Red Oak Ct 

Oshkosh, WI  54901 

920/233-0410 

wedan444@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor ï Randy Novak  

641 Bowen St. 

Oshkosh, WI  54901 

920/426-2763 

classicair.novak@gmail.com 

Membership - Doug Milius 

       1305 Maricopa Dr 

      Oshkosh, WI  54904 

      (920) 205-3349 

     drmilius@sbcglobal.net 

 

 

 

 

     The Pylon is the newsletter of EAA Chapter 252, published monthly by 

the newsletter editor.  

     Digital copies are e-mailed to each Chapter member.  Hardcopies will be 

mailed upon request to those without e-mail.  Current and past copies can be 

downloaded from the Chapter website at  www.252.eaachapter.org. 

     Stories & items for submission to The Pylon are welcome and must be 

received by the Newsletter Editor no later than 2 weeks prior to the monthly 

meeting date. 

Hello Everyone, 

 

It is April 4th and as I look out my window it 

is snowing! According to the weatherman it 

will be 61 degrees out on the 10th, (the 

weatherman wonôt venture to forecast any 

further) I hope that the warming trend 

continues through next weekend for our 

Pancake Breakfast. Having experienced the 

high winds and rain that have plagued the 

Techôs breakfasts I can tell you that 

attendance at a pancake breakfast is terrible 

in poor weather! We canôt do much about 

the weather however, so we must focus on 

what we can control, and the largest thing 

that you Chapter 252 members can do to 

make the Breakfast a success is to lend a 

hand setting up for the breakfast on Friday 

evening and helping during the breakfast on 

Saturday Morning. There will be a verity of 

tasks to do, from helping park airplanes on 

the ramp, serving coffee, to cooking. The 

more volunteers we get the easier and 

smoother the event will go, so come out and 

spend the morning with your fellow Chapter 

Members.  

Set up on Friday evening will start at 5:30 

P.M. and typically takes about an hour. The 

Breakfast on Saturday starts at 7:30 A.M. so 

we will need volunteers to be at the terminal 

by 7:00 A.M. I hope to see you there. 

 

Continued on page 4 of 13 

  

    

 

Presidentôs Message 
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Next Chapter 

252 Meeting 
 

April  10th 
 

Doors Open at  

6:30 PM (social time) 

Meeting starts at  

7:00 PM 
 

(Wear Your Chapter 

Name Badge) 
 

Chapter 252 

Hangar 

 
817 W. 20th Ave. 

Wittman Regional 

Airport  

(North side) 
 

The hangar is located 

west of the Basler FBO.  

Park behind the Chapter 

hangar or in the adjoining 

Basler's FBO parking lot. 
 

 Snacks & treats  
are always appreciated! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

Chapter Meeting!   

March 10th 
 

 

 

 

2014 

Chapter 252  
Initial Membership Dues 

Jan. thru June - $20 

July thru Dec. - $10 

Annual Renewal - $20 
 

Check (payable to 

EAA Chapter 252) to: 
Membership Officer, 

Doug Milius 

1305 Maricopa Dr 

Oshkosh, WI  54904 

(920) 205-3349 

drmilius@sbcglobal.net 

 

     The March meeting will be held in the 

Chapter Hangar.  The business meeting starts 

at 7:00, but come early if you want to socialize 

for a bit beforehand. This month we are trying 

out a couple recipes of chili and a pot of 

Jambalaya to see if these items would work at 

our October Fest booth. If you would like 

please bring a side dish that would complement 

these dishes. As always other snacks are also 

appreciated!  

     The meeting will start with a review of 

Chapter business, and any topics brought up by 

the membership.  The business portion of the 

meeting will be followed by the evening 

presentation. This month we will be viewing 

the April Chapter Video Magazine Series. This 

monthôs edition includes a message from 

Charlie Becker describing educational 

opportunities from EAA Headquarters, 

improvements that will be made to the 

AirVenture grounds, and the One Week 

Wonder that will occur at AirVenture this 

summer. The Video also includes a story on 

Powered Paragliding, and a description of the 

Panther LSA by Designer Dan Weseman. I 

look forward to seeing each of these stories and 

I hope to see you at our Chapter meeting. 

 

See you there! 

 
 

 

2014 

Chapter Calendar 
and Wittman Airport Events 

  

 

April 10 th 

     Chapter 252 Membership Meeting 

 

April 12 th 

     Wittman Birthday Fly-In Breakfast 

 

April 15 th 

     Eyes in the Sky - WAI sponsored       

     WINGS seminar  

     EAA Museum Vette Theater 

 

     "Crosswind at Yakima" IMC   

     Club Fox Valley Chapter  

     Monthly Meeting 

 

April 17 th 

      EAAôS Adventure Speaker Series      

     ñHistory of the B-17ò with Sean   

     Elliott 

 

April 26 th 

    FVTC Fly-In  

     S.J. Spanbauer Center, Oshkosh  

 

May 8th 

      Chapter 252 Membership Meeting 

 

May 15th 

     EAAôS Adventure Speaker Series 

     ñLanding a C-97 at Dodgevilleò  

     with Tom Thomas 

 

June 1st 

     Wild Rose Airport Fly/Drive In 

 

June 12th  

      Chapter 252 Membership Meeting 

 

Check out the event calendars at: 

http://www.eaa.org/calendar/, and 

http://www.dot.wisconsin.gov/travel/a

ir/fly -ins.htm 

 

 

EAAôs One Week Wonder 
The EAA is planning on building a Zenith 

CH750 Cruzer during AirVenture this summer. 

This week the EAA opened a web page that 

allows you to have an input on the paint scheme 

that will be used on the aircraft. More 

information on the project and a chance to ñlikeò 

a paint scheme can be found at:  

http://www.airventure.org/attractions/wonder.ht

ml 
My favorite is pasted below. 

http://www.airventure.org/attractions/wonder.html
http://www.airventure.org/attractions/wonder.html
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March 13th 

Chapter 252 

Chapter Meeting 

 
We had 34 members in attendance for our March 13th 

Chapter meeting where members viewed the March 

edition of the Chapter Video Magazine. The March 

edition included a message from EAA Headquarters 

describing the recent activities of the Government 

Advocacy and Safety Department, a guided tour of the 

Family Flight Fest, and an interview of Bob Barrows, 

the designer of the Bearhawk series of aircraft, by 

Charlie Becker. After the Chapter Video Magazine 

presentation Anthony Pretorius was introduced and he 

gave a presentation of the aviation museums in South 

Africa.     

Wittman Airportôs 
Writing Contest  

 
Spread the news!  

 
Wittman Airportôs Annual Writing Contest 

Takes Shape ð If  youôre reading this, you probably 

live within Winnebago County. And if you have kids 

in the local school system, we hope youôll share this 

opportunity for them to enter the airportôs annual 

writing contest through their school. Details are 

available at the Wittman Regional Airport web site. 

A link to the writing contest web page is: Wittman 

Airportôs Annual Writing Contest Takes Shape 

 

 

Presidentôs Message,  

Continued from page 2 of 13. 

 
Chapter 252 is planning on having a food vender booth at 

Appletonôs October fest and we are trying to decide what 

type of food we could serve that would fit the following 

criteria: 

1. Must be easy to sell to large numbers of persons  

2. Be unique, as to attract customers 

3. Be easy to accomplish with fire and health rules  

4. Must be easy to prepare  

5. Must be profitable 

In order to ñtryoutò some of our ideas we are going to have 

different food items at Chapter Meetings between now and 

September. Stop by and let us know what you think! Offer 

suggestions if you know of something that we could serve.   

We are also currently looking for a Chairperson who would 

be willing to coordinate the Chapters October Fest Booth so 

if you think it would be something you might be interested 

in, let one of the Chapter Officers know.   

 

Thanks for listening 

 

Dennis Moehn     

 

 

Busy food line at a past pancake breakfast! 
Photo by Randy Novak  

http://www.wittmanairport.com/2014/03/community-relations-wittman-airports-writing-contest/
http://www.wittmanairport.com/2014/03/community-relations-wittman-airports-writing-contest/
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EAA Chapter 252 Board of Directors Meeting 
These meetings are open to ANYONE in the Chapter membership who is interested in attending. 

 

 

 

Continued on page 6 of 13 

Members in Attendance:  Dennis Moehn, Doug 

Milius, Carrie Forster, Fred Stadler, Tim Hoverstein, 

Wayne Daniels, John Forster, Randy Novak, Terry 

Novak 

Meeting Began: 6:10 pm in the Chapter Hangar 

Reports: 

1. Treasurers Report. 

a. EAA Chapter Status letter & Bill: a bill 

was received for $100 for outstanding 

chapter dues.  Fred paid it.  Fred also 

ǊŜǇƻǊǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƴƻǿ ǇŀƛŘ ŀ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 

worth of utilities, which have come in 

lower than projected in the budget. 

 

2. Membership Coordinator 

a. Membership Renewal Status: Doug will 

contact the members who have not yet 

paid their dues for the year (they were 

due March 1), and let them know they 

will be taken off the membership list 

and will not receive the chapter 

newsletter. 

 

Three Strikes Letter: Doug provided a copy of the 
letter that will go in the newsletter letting people 
know those who have not paid will be dropped, and 
also that we have a joint membership for married 
members, family membership includes children in the 
household under the age of 17 living at home, and a 
college student membership for $10. 
 
Old Business: 

1. April Pancake Breakfast. 

a. Attraction Focus 

i. Wittman Tailwind:  Jim Casper is 

working on this.  Mark Stamsta 

from Max Aero, Inc. will set up a 

display of Wittman Tailwind kit 

parts that There will be a table at 

   Max Aero, Inc. has for sale. 
b. Promotional work 

i. Road Signs: Dennis has the signs 

updated and will put them out the 

Sunday before the breakfast. 

ii. Other:  Doc Mosher wrote an 

article at was in the Appleton Post-

Crescent.  Dennis has submitted 

press releases to various sources. 

c. Food and supplies 

i. Perkins Contacted for pancake 

batter. 

ii. All Follendorf and Wayne Daniels 

are coordinating the food supplies. 

d. Young Eagles:  Eric Abraham is 

coordinating and working on volunteer 

pilots and ground crew. 

e. Airplane Parking: Jim Casper will be 

coordinating fly-in parking. 

 

 

2. Appleton October fest 

b. Date: Saturday, September 27, 2014  

c. Food Vendor applications will be available 

on website on Monday, April 21, 2014: 

Dennis will submit the online application. 

d. What food should we serve: discussed 

several possibilities.  We will try some out 

ŀǘ ǘƘŜ !ǇǊƛƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ  ²ŜΩƭƭ 

try and sample a few things at the next 

several meetings to decide what will be 

best to make. 
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New Business: 

1. Meeting Cook outs:  try out potential foods to serve 

at Oktoberfest. 

2. Chapter Meeting Speakers: Tim has some potential 

leads.  John and/or Rose Dorcey will speak in May.  

²ŜΩƭƭ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ 9!! /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ ǾƛŘŜƻǎ ŦƻǊ !ǇǊƛƭΦ  !ƴȅƻƴŜ 

with ideas for speakers please provide to Tim. 

3. Trip to American Champion:  Dennis will contact 

them about possible Saturday tour dates.  Dennis 

will also contact the Fond du Lac chapter about 

going along.  We would meet at OSH and carpool/fly 

down. 

4. Next board meeting  

a. April 17th   - Date changed to April 24th (Next 

speaker in EAA speaker series on 4/17) 

Volunteers Needed! 

1. Newsletter Editor 

a. Photographer would be a big help! 

 

2. Chairperson Appleton Oktoberfest 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m. 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

         

¢ƘǊŜŜ {ǘǊƛƪŜǎ ŀƴŘ ¸ƻǳΩǊŜ hǳǘΗ 

²ƛǘƘ !ǇǊƛƭ ŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ōŀǎŜōŀƭƭ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ  LǘΩǎ ŀ ŘŀǊƴ ƎƻƻŘ 
thing the Milwaukee Brewers decided to put in a retractable 
roof stadium or the sausages would have to try to avoid piles 
of snow when they have their races. 
 
!ǘ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ нрн ǿŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǎŀȅΣ άо ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƻǳǘΗέ  hǳǊ 
ǇƻƭƛŎȅ ƛǎ ǘƻ ŎŀǊǊȅ ƻǳǊ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ о ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ƛƴǘƻ 
the New Year.  With the start of April those of you who still 
have not paid your 2014 dues will be dropped as members. 
 
We certainly do not want to do this but it is not fair to our 
paid members to continue to carry those who have not paid 
their dues.  Please pay if you have not yet done so.  We want 
to keep you on our roster of members in good standing. 
 
On another note, our chapter has the policy of allowing 
marriage partners to pay one fee for both.  I am cleaning up 
our member roster and have combined husbands and wives 
under one email.  We also have instituted a new policy of 
allowing children under the age of 17 living at home to belong 
ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘΩǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΦ  ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ƛƴǎǘƛǘǳǘŜŘ ŀ ƴŜǿ 
student membership for those going to college, etc. for a $10 
annual membership fee.   
 
Please talk to me if you have any questions on any of these 
new changes. 
 
Doug Milius  
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How to Bend Steel Tubing For Your Rudder/Stabilizer  

By Charlie Becker and John Egan 

 
John Egan and I are both building a couple of scratch built Super Cub replicas.  The first step for anything on 

a scratch built airplane is to make a jig.  Lucky for us, Joe Norris loaned us his uncovered horizontal stabilizer 

as a pattern so that made it easier.   

To fabricate the trailing edge on the rudder and horizontal stabilizer, we needed to figure out how to bend the 

3/8" steel tubing into the right shape.  Fortunately, I knew an EAA Hints for Homebuilder video showed the 

basic technique (click here to check it out).  So we looked around the shop and found a trash can that looked 

like it had about the right shape.  

 
After clamping one end in place, it is just a matter of bending it around.   

If you don't clamp it, you'll kink it. 

 

 

http://bcove.me/t7wybx5u
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Looks pretty close, so now try it in the jig. 

 

Good start but still needs some bending.  So at this point I used a try I learned from Mike Hoy.  Simply drill a hole in a 

block of wood.  Insert the tubing, and little by little bend it.  We would mark the tube with a silver pencil to keep track 

of where we needed more bending. 

 

 


